
  HAPPISBURGH PARISH COUNCIL
ANNUAL PARISH MEETING – MONDAY 8TH MAY 2017

The meeting started at 7pm
The Chairman explained that the Annual Parish Meeting was not a Parish Council meeting and is open to members of the public. He invited questions or comments from any person present

A member of the public asked if the SAM2 mobile speed device was being used.  The Chairman said that it would be moving to a new location shortly.  The Chairman recommended that any regular speeding concerns should be taken up with the police

The meeting closed at 7.15pm

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL MEETING OF HAPPISBURGH PARISH COUNCIL 

HELD AT THE WENN EVANS CENTRE ON 8th May 2017 AT 7.30PM

Present:

Cllr Berry (Chairman), Cllr G Siely, Cllr Ritchie, Cllr Mole, Cllr Burke, Cllr Newall, Cllr Stockton, Cllr Love
Jo Beardshaw (Clerk)

10 members of the public
1. To elect a Chairman and Vice Chairman. Nominations were requested for the position of Chairman of the Parish Council.  Councillors unanimously voted for Cllr Berry to be the Chairman for the new term.  Nominations were requested for the position of Vice Chairman.  Councillors unanimously voted for Cllr Mole to be the Vice Chairman for the new term.  
2. To elect the Chairman and members of committees.  All Councillors had a copy of the committees and AGREED the committee members as noted, with an amendment to Dave Shicluaa’s surname
3.  To consider apologies for absence.  Cllr C Siely had sent his apologies, which were accepted
4. To receive Declarations of Interest on agenda items. Cllr Love declared an interest in any discussion regarding the Car Park.  The Chairman and Cllr Love declared an interest in any discussion regarding Vattenfall as their property falls within the search corridor
5. To agree the minutes of the meeting of Happisburgh Parish Council held on Monday 10th April 2017, and matters arising (for information only).  The minutes were agreed.  The Clerk had spoken with the Big Society Fund managers, who had confirmed that it was unlikely that the Parish Council would be able to receive grant funding for the Wenn Evans Car Park because it was not always used for villagers, but for coaches and buses from out of the village or out of the County.  In addition, the Council had recently received funding from the Big Society Fund for the playspace
5.1 Matters Arising
The Chairman noted that it was within the Wenn Evans hire agreement that no cricket boots or stiletto shoes should be worn within the centre.  He noted that this agreement had been in place since at least the most recent negotiation, which was signed 1/8/2016

The Chairman had received a letter from the owners of the caravan park, who had confirmed that the bund would be going in behind the houses on the proposed new site for the new caravan park.  
The Chairman noted that the new grass cutter had been purchased for the playing field, and was working well
6. Councillor reports
6.1 Chairman’s report.  The Chairman noted that the Alexander on the verges was now growing out of control.  The Clerk had arranged a meeting with Jon Winnett, the new Highways Engineer, for the following day, and would be speaking to him about the urgency of the verge cutting in Happisburgh
The Chairman noted that the works order had been issued for the ramp to be re-cut, by North Norfolk District Council.  He noted that there were two choices open to NNDC – filling the hole on the left of the ramp or plugging the hole in the ramp with rock from Cart Gap.  

The Chairman noted that the sale was going through for the site of 9 houses behind the school
6.2 Cllr G Siely noted that another allotment tenant had given up, which left two allotments untended
6.3 Cllr Ritchie confirmed that the new mower was working well.  The Parish Council AGREED that the Parish Council should buy the red diesel for the mower.  Cllr Love kindly offered to allow the Parish Council to purchase red diesel from him.  He would then invoice the Parish Council annually for the work.  The Chairman thanked Cllr Love for this kind offer
6.4 Cllr Newall confirmed that the demonstration had been given on the new floor cleaner and that the committee had agreed to purchase the floor cleaner for £1341.65 plus VAT.  The Council confirmed that these funds would be a donation from the Car Park account.  
6.5 Rosemary Munday had been unable to attend the meeting, but had sent an email noting that the annual inspection was booked for 23rd June.  She had also asked for the Parish Council’s agreement to purchase 4m of bark from TMA bark.  There was some discussion about purchasing a large quantity and holding it in storage.  The Parish Council AGREED to purchase 4m of bark and for the cheque to be written prior to the following meeting due to the purchase terms
7. Correspondence
1.1 PCSO report.  The Clerk noted that she wouldn’t be putting these reports on future agendas as they were not relevant.  Noted
1.2 EAAA.  Thank you letter for donation.  Noted
1.3 Stalham First Responders.  Thank you letter for donation.  Noted
1.4 Happisburgh Badminton Group.  Thank you letter for donation.  Noted
1.5 Vattenfall.  Plan to give a presentation at the June meeting.  The Council was confused as to why Vattenfall should wish to make representation to the Parish Council.  The Chairman / Clerk would confirm with Susan Falch-Lovesay what the purpose was in her attending the meeting with a colleague
1.6 Happisburgh Church Council.  The Church Council had written to the Parish Council confirming that they would be holding a church stall on the car park during the summer
8 Adjourn the meeting for public session / comments on planning applications and any other matters

The meeting was adjourned at 7.50pm
8.1. District and County Councillor reports. County Cllr Eric Seward attended the meeting after the public session but was invited to speak to the Council.  The Council offered its congratulations on his appointment for a further term.  He explained that the situation with the Wind Farm very much relied on the location of the relay station.  He also noted that he would be working to improve Broadband speeds in the area.  Noted
The meeting was reconvened at 7.52pm

9 Agenda items

9.1.1. To consider taking over the rural hedge cutting (46km) following the receipt of information from NCC Highways.  The Clerk had received no further information from Jon Winnett, but would be discussing the issue with him when she had a meeting with him the following day
9.1.2. To consider purchasing another dog bin £175 plus £3.20 per empty.  Cllr Newall noted that this was no longer required
9.1.3. To consider ordering signage such as ‘Please do not damage our fragile cliffs.  Do not dig into them’.  The Council AGREED to purchase such a sign, with a Danger notice as well
9.1.4. To consider paying the Annual Commercial Waste Service fee to NNDC by direct debit.  AGREED
9.1.5. To consider applying for Village of the Year 2017.  Village event details required, and a list of activities to do.  Some Councillors had already registered Happisburgh as the Village of the Year
9.1.6. To consider a proposal from Cambridge Film Trust.  The Film Trust had asked to hold a day time event on 20th August.  The Parish Council AGREED this but noted that it would be an extremely busy weekend because of the summer and because of the Lighthouse weekend.  The Clerk/ Cllr Burke would put the CFT in touch with the school and recommend that parking is arranged at the School for a donation
9.1.7. To consider the Car Park Account making a donation to the PC to pay for the new playing field mower - £6450.  AGREED
10 Financial Matters.  The bank reconciliation and bank statements had been checked and signed by the Vice Chairman
10.1. The following receipts were noted for the period: 

10.1.1. NNDC.  Precept and grant.  £1875 and £188 respectively.  Total £2063

10.2
The following payments were approved and cheques signed as follows:
6.1.1. PC account.  S/O.  Nest.  Clerk Pension.  £88.90 (half paid by Clerk)

6.1.2. PC account.  D/D.  URM.  Glass.  £14.40 inc £2.40 VAT

6.1.3. PC account.  Chq 738.  Bartram Mowers.  New mower.  £7740 inc £1290 VAT

6.1.4. PC account.  Chq 739.  Clerk salary and expenses.  £473.38

6.1.5. PC account.  Chq 740.  HMRC.  Post Office Ltd.  £40.20

6.1.6. PC account.  Chq 741.  Community Heartbeat Trust.  Pads for defib.  £65.94 inc £10.99 VAT

6.1.7. PC account.  Chq 742.  NALC.  £170.22

6.1.8. PC account.  Chq 743.  SIM improvements.  Grass cutting.  £270

6.1.9. CP account.  TBC DD.  NNDC.  Waste Charges £793.95

6.1.10. CP account.  DD.  British Gas. £42.96 inc £2.04 VAT 

6.1.11. CP account.  Chq 168.  Happisburgh Parish Council.  £14,000.  Transfer for potential relocation of car park

6.1.12. CP account.  Chq 169.  £697.50.  Roy Cornell.  Car park work

6.1.13. CP account.  Chq 170.  Kath arine Yuill.  P&D machine.  £190.80

6.1.14. CP account.  Chq 171.  SIM improvements.  Grass cutting.  £300

6.1.15. CP account.  CANCEL cheque 163 to Parkeon as no invoice received as yet

11. The following Planning applications were considered:
11.1. PF/17/0369.  Removal of condition 5 (restricting occupation to holiday purposes only) of planning permission 99/1190 to allow unrestricted residential occupation of former barn.  Manor Farm House, Coronation Road, Happisburgh, Norwich, NR12 0SA.  The Council agreed to support this application
12. The following planning decisions were noted: 
12.1. PF/17/0220.  9 Doggetts Lane.  Removal of existing conservatory, erection of enclosed verandah and extension around part of existing house and overcladding remainder of house.  Permitted
12.2. PF/17/0236.  Prospect House, Church Street.  Refused
13. Items for the Parish News:
13.1. Allotment advertise
14. Any other items at the Chairman’s discretion
14.1. To note that the NJC salary scales had increased all Parish Clerk salaries.  The Clerk’s salary remained at LC2 level 30 but with a 13.8 pence increase per hour.  The Clerks’s salary will change to LC2 level 31 in June 2017.  Noted
15. Date of next meeting – The next meeting of the Parish Council would take place on Monday 12th June 2017
The meeting closed at 8.18pm 
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